ST. COLUMBANUS CATHOLIC WOMEN'S LEAGUE (Elgin & Philipsville)



A membership luncheon attended by 49 women was held in May at the Hotel Kenney at Jones Falls.

President Theresa Vanderwerf presented Harriet Gunnewiek with a past president's pin following the luncheon.

The highlight of the afternoon was a talk by Norma Donovan, a past president of the Diocesan Council. Mrs. Donovan outlined the aims and objectives to be considered by a C.W.L. council. She described how members of her parish council work together within the parish as well as with other women's groups outside the parish.

The June meeting was held in the rectory, opened by Father Mc-Avoy. The business meeting was conducted by Theresa Vanderwerf.

A note was received from the Elgin & District Nursery School thanking C.W.L. for a donation received in the early spring.

An appeal for support of the North Leeds Homemakers Service was read. It was unanimously decided to donate \$50 to the Service.

Coffee and cookies will be served following Mass in both Elgin and Philipsville on July 2nd and September 3rd. A bake sale will be held Sat., August 5th.

Father McAvoy showed slides of the Holy Land, giving a detailed commentary on the geography and architecture.

Charles of the state of the sta

Barbara Purdy, Corresponding Sec.



RIDEAU LAKES UNION LIBRARY SUMMER HOURS

DELTA: Mon. 3-5

Tues. 9-12, 2-4

Thurs. 6:45-9

Sat.10-1:15

ELGIN: Mon.-Fri. 10-4

Tues. & Fri. 7-9

Sat. 11-3

LYNDHURST: Tues.1:30-4:30 Wed.6:30-9

Thurs. 9-12,6:30-9

Sat.10-12

NEWBORO: Mon. 9-12

Tues. 1-5

Thurs.6:30-9

PORTLAND:Mon.6:30-9

Tues.2-4

Wed.7-9

Thurs. 2-4

Fri.9-12 Sat.10-12

SEELEYS BAY: Tues.1:30-4:30

Wed.9-12

Thurs.2-4:30

Fri.6:30-9

Sat.9:30-11:30

"Chantry Co." Delta Fire Department

The winning ticket for the June \$100 Draw, drawn by Mrs. Wayne Woods, was #3-38, held by Mr. Norman Stevenson of Elgin, Ontario.

The next regular monthly meeting will be held July 11. Everyone welcome!

This summer each Branch will have a story and activity time once a week. Children of all ages are welcome to come for stories music and films. The time is 10:30-11 am. Check at your Branch for the day.

JULY SPECIALS:

July 19th: Folk singer Bram Morrison will hold concerts -Seeleys Bay Library, 10 am.
Portland Branch, 2 pm.

July 10th: Sunshine Music with Susan Pinel, at Portland Branch, at 10 am.

July 26th: Claude LeBrecque at Delta at 10 am., Elgin at 2 pm.

"One Man Glass", an exhibit of hand - crafted glass by Roman Bartkiw will be on display throughout July, in Elgin Branch Library.

COTTAGERS!

Keep in touch with your homeaway-from-home all year round! Subscribe to the North Leeds Lantern!

A yearly subscription of 12 fascinating issues is available for the modest fee of \$3 per year. (\$4 to U.S.A.) Please make your cheque or money order to the North Leeds Lantern, and post it to Box 136, Elgin, Ont...



Rideau Craft News

The first meeting of the new Board of Directors took place Tuesday June 21st at the home of Pat McManus, our President.

It was decided that each member of the Board should concentrate on specific fields to ensure that all crafts (whether practiced at the moment in our area or not) would be on the curriculum throughout the year. The roles were subsequently divided as follows: Program Planning-Renie Milne, New Objectives-Diane Haskins, Planning Committee -Mary Warren, Pottery-Doris Graham, Public Relations-Phylliss Scott, Historian-Kay Merriman, Lantern Columnist-Constance Ryan (Vice-President), Chairperson for China Painters-Marion Stone (Treasurer) and our Recording Secretary is Vera Slemon.

The main concern of this meeting was the future involvement of Rideau Crafts. Kay Merriman brought up the experience with crafts which was a true success at the Rideau Centennial School this past year. She mentioned that contacts should be emphasized between the older craftspersons in our area and the children. Renie Milne offered her studio for demonstrations on stitchery and other crafts while Doreen McManus suggested we look into St. Lawrence College's crafts program whereby people interested in attending special demonstrations could do so at any time without being officially registered as students. All members were in favour of more contact with the community and a closer look at a new orientation for Rideau Crafts. All in all, the meeting was a very productive one and we are looking forward to starting the field work next September.

As you probably know, Rideau Crafts is no longer in charge of the Summer Market in Crosby. Joyce Huntley has taken over and you may contact Joyce at 272-2658.

Memberships for 1978-79 are now due. Our membership fee is only \$3 and we encourage everyone to join or to renew their memberships, by contacting the Treasurer, Marion Stone (359-5292) in Forfar.

UNUSUAL OPPORTUNITY FOR UNUSUAL PEOPLE

Two persons needed, on long-term permanent parttime basis. Two friends, or a married couple, employed in the Kingston area, with their summers free. Must have a definite committment to CONSERVATION, EDUCATION, and APPROPRIATE TECHNOLOGY, with skills and ideas applicable to those fields. We are an older couple, with greatly varied experience in education in these fields. We now require younger associates to carry on, and expand, the work we have been doing at our family camping area near Chaffey's Lock.

We can offer: Year-round living quarters, with utilities paid, rent-free, in exchange for strenuous help May 24- Labour Day; minor assistance the rest of the year. We can arrange extra income opportunities to the right people, through lecture engagements, teaching school groups on the property, cross-country ski-groups, and other similar outdoor pursuits. Applicants must be versatile and able to deal creatively with the public. Should be available on a part-time basis, August 1978; fulltime from May 1979 to Labour Day, 1979, and annually.

Reply by mail, with concise detailed resume, 1 page only.DO NOT TELEPHONE OR COME WITHOUT AN APPOINTMENT. List dates in June or July when you would be available for an interview at our place, and we will reply by mail, setting a date, not on weekends nor holidays.

CASUAL ENQUIRIES WE HAVE NO TIME FOR.

SERIOUS APPLICATIONS DESIRED.

ALLAN and ELLEN BONWILL, Skycroft Family Camps, R.R. 1, ELGIN, ONTARIO KOG-1EO